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MARTIE’S MESSAGE 

 

Angelus 314-961-2393 
 

 
www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

Welcome to our Deaconess Anne House 
Intern, Delilah Papke!  
 
 
The mission of Deaconess Anne 
House, as part of the national 
Episcopal Service Corps, is “to build 
intentional communities that listen to and work 
with their neighbors to improve the quality of life for all, especially the poor, sick, and 
underprivileged.” 
 
Many parishes worked together to clean up, fix up, paint up and furnish the 
3-story brick structure located in Old North St. Louis (think Crown Candy 
Kitchen) and purchased by the diocese last year. Finally after much planning, 
labor and anticipation, the seven interns have arrived, including  Delilah 
Papke, whom we officially sponsor.  
 
Some of us had the pleasure of meeting Delilah at our homecoming 
celebration on September 8. Donna Erikson and I had the pleasure of a 
home cooked pasta dinner at the House. What a pleasure to see the place 
becoming a home!  
 
Delilah just graduated from the University of Central Florida in Orlando, 
with a degree in Psychology and a minor in English Literature. Before 
relocating to South Florida in 2002, she resided in New York City with her 
large extended family. The blend of Hispanic, German and Irish American 
culture over the years has developed her love for good company and good 
food. In addition to cooking and baking, she enjoys art, music, shows, 
reading and learning about the local culture. 
 
Upon arrival, the interns drew names out of a hat to find their room and 
roommate assignments. For the past two weeks, they have been getting to 
know one another, getting to know St. Louis, interviewing with various Not-
for-profits, and meeting with Jon Stratton, the project director, to develop a 
rule of life based on the Rule of Benedict. They have addressed issues of 
common life, such as how to manage housekeeping, and meal prep; guest 
rules and quiet hours; times and routines of daily community prayer which 

Continued on Page 2 
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will be open to neighbors. It is amazing that they 
have taken the time and effort to host two guests 
from each sponsoring parish for dinner, as well! 
 
Each intern will work 32 hours a week in a 
neighborhood Not-for-profit. Delilah will work in a 
house for single moms, assisting them through 
pregnancy, and the first weeks of mothering until 
they can get on their feet to care for their children. 
At some point in the year, we will hear from her 
about that work. 
 
As sponsors, our role is somewhat limited. We have 
already assembled a welcome basket, and offered 
rides from North St. Louis to Emmanuel for Sunday 
services or other activities or events.  The Mission 
Committee is able to offer her and other interns an 

opportunity to work on the Indian Reservation 
in North Dakota. We also will be sending cards 
and greetings for special days, and will generally 
welcome and support her and the other interns 
in any way we can.   
 
Interns have highly scheduled lives, but we will 
be ready to give her a warm Emmanuel welcome 
when she can be here and keep her in our 
prayers. 
 
For more information on Deaconess Anne 
House and this year’s Interns go to http://
www.diocesemo.org/news/2013/03/12/meet-
the-deaconess-anne-house-fellows-for-20134/ or 
www.episcopalservicecorps.org/program2.php?id=34  

Sunday Fall 
Service Times: 

 
 

 8:00 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 

 10:30 a.m. 
 5:30 p.m. 

 

Alliance for Interracial Dignity 
Talk-Heal-Change 

 

At Emmanuel Episcopal Church 
 

Thursday September 26 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

The evening will include: 
 

 Music by the Webster Groves Gospel Choir 
 Information on Cracking the Codes - The System of Racial Inequality 

 Courageous conversations 
 Opportunities to build new relationships 

 
 

Core Belief 
Equity requires that everyone has a voice and that diverse voices inform  

what our community looks and feels like across all aspects of life.  
This is particularly true of opportunities for employment, education,  

housing, entertainment and recreation, etc. 
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Now I know only in part; then I will know fully, 
even as I have been fully known. And now faith, 
hope, and love abide, these three; and the greatest 
of these is love (Corinthians 13:13) 
 
We are all fully known by God, and as part 
of our journey of faith, we are called to 
know God. What does this mean? It all 
boils down to relationship, and love is at 
the heart of it. Our relationship with God 
is the most important relationship we have 
in our lives. When we cultivate and nurture 
this relationship through prayer and the 
reading of scripture, not only do we come 
to know ourselves as beloved children of 
God, but we begin to have a personal 
relationship with our Creator, Redeemer 
and Sanctifier. When our relationship with 
God is right, it informs all other 
relationships we have. How do we know 
when our relationship with God is right?  
 
For me, the answer came as this – when 
we reach the point in our lives where we 
can pray “thank you” for each blessing as 
it comes, and “help” for each time we feel 
lost or alone, we know we are on the path 
of a faithful relationship with God. This 
doesn’t mean that we will receive what we 
are praying for in terms of “help” – but it 
does mean we understand that we are 
never alone, that God is walking with us 
every step of our journey.  

When our relationship with God is right, 
we find that our relationship with others is 
deepened. Out of this deep love we are 
required to offer a response, which is 
gratitude. When we are in right 
relationship with God and our neighbor, 
loving the Lord our God with all our 
heart, soul and mind, and our neighbor as 
ourselves, we then realize that everything 
we have, everything we do, everything 
we are is a gift from God, and it is a 
gift that is meant to be shared.  As God 
gives us of God’s first fruits, we are called 
to do the same, and to do so generously. 
Loving God and my neighbor calls me 
to view the world from a position of 
abundance, not scarcity.  Loving God 
and my neighbor demands that I pay 
attention to all the relationships in my life, 
seeing them connected to the God who 
loves us all. Loving God and my neighbor 
prompts me to give generously to my 
community of faith where the deep needs 
of the world knock on our door, and we 
as followers of Christ respond to those 
needs. 
 
Friends in Christ – love deeply, knowing 
that you are deeply loved. Share 
generously, knowing that the one who has 
known you since before you were born 
gave his Son, his first fruit, so that you 
could have life and have it abundantly. 
 
The Right Reverend, Diane M. Jardine Bruce is 
Bishop Suffragan of the Episcopal Diocese of Los 
Angeles 
 

Stewardship Reflection – Rich in Love 
Love Actually: A Reflection on 1 Cor. 13: 1-3 

by The Right Reverend, Diane M. Jardine Bruce 

 

… everything we 

have, everything 

we do, everything 

we are is a gift 

from God, and 

it is a gift that is 

meant to be 

shared. 
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BISHOP’S VISIT  
 

Sunday, October 13 
 
Bishop George Wayne will preside over the 
sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, 
Reaffirmation, and Holy Eucharist in his 
annual visit to our parish.  

 
Confirmation, Reception, and Reaffirmation 

 
“Confirmation is the rite in which we express a mature commitment 
to Christ, and receive strength from the Holy Spirit through prayer 
and the laying on of hands by a bishop.” (Book of Common Prayer 
1979, 860).  Whereas full membership is conferred in the initiatory rite 
of Holy Baptism, Confirmation is a commissioning and empowerment 
for ministry.  Those baptized at an early age are expected, after a 
period of instruction, to make a “mature public affirmation of their 
faith and commitment to the responsibilities of their Baptism and to 
receive the laying on of hands by the Bishop.” (Book of Common 
Prayer 1979, 412). 
 
Those who have been baptized in other denominations who have 
made a “mature public affirmation” will be “received” into the 
Episcopal Church through the laying on of hands by the 
Bishop.  Those who have been “received” or “confirmed” in the 
Episcopal Church may “reaffirm” their baptismal covenant in the 
service of Confirmation. 
 
Confirmation or Reception qualifies individuals to vote at the Annual 
Parish Meeting, to serve as members of the Vestry, and to serve in the 
Councils of the Church as laity. 
 
Reaffirmation is a rite which allows one to re-affirm the promises 
made at baptism.  Many people who have been away from the Church 
for a significant period, or who have experienced a particular renewal 
or strengthening of faith, or who were confirmed in their youth desire 
to re-affirm their baptism in a public way and are invited to participate 
in this rite.  
 
Services of Confirmation, Reception, and Reaffirmation will occur 
during the Bishop’s visit on October 13. 
 
Following the 10:00 a.m. service the Metro III delegates and alternates 
will host a reception for the bishop.  
 
You may contact the Clergy directly with any questions at 314-961-
2393. 

Fellowship Dinners Return 

 
Mark your calendars;  

the Fellowship Dinners start 
September 18  
5:30-7:00pm 

$3 per person, $10 family max.  
 
The fall series runs until November 
13th.  We will take a break for the 
holidays, starting up again on January 
8th and go until February 26th. (And I 
am sure a spring session will follow!) 
 
Charlie Walch’s soup was such a hit 
last year that we also want to offer 
“Guest Chef” nights. So if anyone 
would like to share a favorite meal just 
let us know and we will gladly turn 
over the kitchen to you. 
 
As always watch Facebook if you want 
to know the menu in advance!  Audrey, 
Pam and I are looking forward to the 
dinners again. 
 
Thanks, 
MJ 

Schnuck's Scrip  
Jan-June $378 

Be sure to use your Schnuck's card 
when you shop. Our Mission 
Committee is the beneficiary. Need a 
card, call the office.  
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Dan and all Emmanuel Crew, 
Thank you for the very generous gift for our going 
away - and for everything you all did to share in 
ministry with us this past year.  Now that we are in 
Houston we have even more of an opportunity to 
reflect on the blessing of our time with you all.  
Please accept our deepest gratitude & our promise 
to return as soon as we can! 
 
Sarah, Jamie and Ira 

 

Emmanuel Choir commenced on September 4. It is not too late! 
  
Have you sung in choir before, or, have you thought about joining but have yet to try it?  As we gear up for a 
new church season of  choral singing, I think it is appropriate to take a moment to reflect on Emmanuel’s music 
mission statement: 
  
“We believe that music is a gift from God, first given throughout history to talented 
composers and lyricists and then given back to God as it is played or sung by musicians 
and by every member of  this congregation.” 
  
As a community of  believers, we have an amazing opportunity to touch lives through our 
singing. Perfection is not the goal. Rather, we strive to communicate each of  the texts we 
sing by working to enhance our vocal skills, strengthen our ability to listen and contribute 
to a unified ensemble sound, and to serve God and Emmanuel’s congregation through 
our musical efforts. 
  
Please contact Trent Patterson, Emmanuel Choir Director at trentpatterson77@webster.edu should you have 
any questions about choir and/or singing at Emmanuel. 

A Note from The Rev. Sarah Knoll Sweeney NEVER TOO LATE FOR 
CHILDREN’S CHOIRS 

If you missed the first rehearsal for either the 
Junior or Cherub Choir, don’t worry!  Children are 
welcome to join at any time during the year.  Both 
choirs meet on Wednesday evening: 
 
Cherub Choir  - Age 4 through 1st grade  
 (6:00-6:25 pm) 
Junior Choir  - 2nd – 6th Grades  
 (6:30 – 7:15 pm). 
 
Questions?  Contact Ann Marie Ruhlin, 
amruhl@sbcglobal.net. St. Francis Animal Blessing in the 

Memorial Garden 
Sunday, October 6 at 5:30 p.m. 

 
You are invited to bring your 
furry (or feathered or scaly) 
friends to receive a blessing, as 
long as they are appropriately 
restrained.  
 
Weather permitting, we will hold 
the entire 5:30 service in the 
Memorial Garden. 

MOE Social 
 
There will be a Men's Social, September 19, 5-7 at 
Llywelyn's, 17 West Moody Ave. in Webster Groves. 
$5.00 to cover food - for all evening, until 7:00.  
Half-price on drinks from 5-6. 
 

 "Let's get together!"     
Next one will be December 19. 
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Emmanuel PDO  

Adding New Program Day 

We are happy to announce that the Emmanuel Parent's 
Day Out (PDO) program for 2- to 3-year-olds is 
opening a new program day on Thursdays (9 a.m. to 12 
p.m.) beginning in September.  This is in addition to 
our current days of operation on Mondays and 
Wednesdays.   
 
Emmanuel PDO gathers in the Emmanuel 
Nursery.  It's a wonderful program during which 
children socialize, do projects, learn, sing and play 
together.   
 
We have two, wonderful caregivers (Charlene Arnold 
and Anne Crown) who have been operating the 
program for years.  Emmanuel PDO is also a great 
preparatory program for Emmanuel Preschool (3- to 
5-year-olds) as the two programs share similar teaching 
philosophies and engage children in a variety of joyful 
learning experiences.   
 
If you, a friend or family member are interested in 
Emmanuel PDO, please contact Angie MacBryde at 
961-2393 or emmanuelpreschool.wg@gmail.com.   
 
We have immediate openings for 2-year-olds in our 
new Thursday morning program.  If your child is 10-12 
months old and you'd like to enroll them now, it's 
never too early as our program fills quickly! 

Girl Rising is a groundbreaking film, 
directed by Academy Award nominee 
Richard Robbins, which tells the sto-
ries of 9 extraordinary girls from 9 
countries, written by 9 celebrated 
writers and narrated by 9 renowned 
actresses. Girl Rising showcases the 
strength of the human spirit and the power of edu-
cation to change the world. Explore the film in 
detail at girlrising.com. 
 

Everyone is invited to attend. 

WOE Movie - Girl Rising 

October 20 at 2:00 p.m. 

Save the Date!  

Sunday October 13th 7:30pm-9:30pm 
Aubrey Atwater 

Traditional American Folk Music & Dance 
Solo Concert 

Emmanuel Episcopal Church 
 

Old time music lovers,  
lovers of dance, and Celtic folk tunes.   

Don’t miss the opportunity to experience  
Aubrey Atwater live at Emmanuel. 

Please let the Emmanuel 

office know of any special 

or important events in your 

life so we may be able to 

share them with the entire 

Emmanuel family! 
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CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector (ext 212) 
Martie Metzler, Assistant Priest (ext 218) 

Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 

Trent Patterson, Choir Director  
Chuck Peery, Organist  

Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 
Susan Baseley, Parish Administrator (ext 249) 

Susie Feldmann, Staff Assistant (ext 209) 
Bill Simokaitis, Staff Accountant (ext 210) 

Keith Ennis, Sexton 
Kelly Lakies & Dianna Kopopka, Part-time Sextons 

Glenn Dunn, Information Technology (ext 240) 
Angela MacBryde, Preschool Director (ext 123) 

 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Mary Lee (Mimi) Shipp, Senior Warden 
Martha LaFata, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 

Tammy Free & Linda Schuchman, Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 

Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Lynne Shields & Megan Wren,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & John Liss, Facilities Management 

Diana Beckman, Tricia Copeland 
& Angie MacBryde, FaithQuest 
Bill Cochran, Men of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
Mart Mitchell, Mike & Maureen Walsh, 

Parish Family Life 
Kathleen Martin, Worship 

 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
gdunn@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call the clergy cell phone at  
314-324-4115.  

Reinforced by a strong group of freshmen the 
Senior High Youth Group is plunging into a busy 
schedule full of fellowship, service and worship 
opportunities. 
 
“It’s a great group of freshmen,” said Youth 
Director Kevin Williams  “It never fails.  You lose 
outstanding people to graduation, but they are 
always replaced by other terrific kids.” 
 
“We’re counting on the upperclassmen for 
leadership,” said leader Jennifer Smerek “there 
aren’t many of them, but they are terrific.” 
Highlighting the fall will be the Bishop’s visit 
October 13 at which time several members of the 
youth group will be confirmed. “It’s more than just 
about the individuals.  We take it as a group 
responsibility,” said Ian MacBryde.  “Some of the 
early J2A (Journey to Adulthood) sessions will 
focus on confirmation and our collective 
responsibilities in it.” 
 
The group is also deep into planning for the fall 
retreat to Deutsch’s Cabin and for the Boot Sale in 
October. 

Senior High Youth Embark  
on a Busy Year 

Emmanuel Women's  
Book Club  

Emmanuel Women's Book Club will next 
meet at 7:00 pm on Monday, September 
30 to discuss C C Benison's Eleven Pipers 
Piping. The Library Journal has this to say 
about this second book of the Father 

Christmas mystery series set in a quaint English village: 
"The author presents a full plate of options, leaving the 
reader puzzling through the possible motives of an 
intriguing ensemble cast. The likeable vicar and his Nancy 
Drew-loving daughter should become reader 
favorites."  Our October selection is Edith Gelles' Abigail 
& John  - Portrait of a Marriage. However, we need to select 
subsequent titles! Please come prepared with suggestions.  
 
Please feel free to join us, and to invite friends, family, or 
other Emmanuelites to come with you and share our 
fellowship. If you have questions or wish to be added to 
the Book Club email list, please contact Ann McReynolds 
at 314-960-0560 or ARMcR@arm-mra.com. 
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Thanks for a great 

Homecoming! 

A big thanks to everyone who made 
Homecoming such a success!  Dan, Susie, 
Susan, and Bill in the office, our Sexton 
Keith, Mart Mitchell's party potatoes, 
Mary Jane Kuhn's baked beans, Matthew 
Keefer's BBQ chicken and pulled pork 
catered by Mike Curry.  Thanks to the youth 
group and their leaders for helping to setup 
and take down, Joann McBride for her 
centerpieces, Pam Penrose for her table 
cloths, and the many hands in the kitchen - 
Stephen, Brian, Bob, Chris, Scott, Rudy, 
Mark, John L, Mart, John M, Tim, Kristy, 
Mary Jane, Rick (to name a few), and many 
others that popped in and lent a hand.  We 
could not have done it without you! 
 
Tammy Free and Diana Knapp 

 
Reminder - Fall Stewardship Campaign:  

We are Rich in Love!  
 

Share your love by writing a note to an Emmanuel family.  
 
Don't forget to RSVP to your invitation to participate in this 
year's fall stewardship campaign! 
 
A stewardship table will be set up before and after church 
where you can RSVP and let us know who you will be 
writing.  
 
All completed notes should be sealed in an envelope and 
placed in the offering plate.  
 
The church will mail them for you.   
 
For more information or to RSVP, please contact: 
 
Lissa Johnson - 314-781-0950; ejohnson@wustl.edu     
Mark DeYoung - 314-962-8846; mdeyoung@stonetek.com 

Emmanuel Play Readers 
 
Emmanuel Play Readers’ is gearing up for 
their next production, but we aren’t quite 
sure what it will be.  Your producers are hard 
at work reading and selecting the best play 
for your viewing pleasure. So, mark your 
calendars for Friday, October 11, 2013 and 
join us as we are pleasantly surprised and 
entertained by their selection. 
 
Doors open at 6:30 p.m. in Emmanuel’s 
Dining Room with the show starting at 7:00 
p.m.  $4.00 covers snacks and refreshments.  
Please  RSVP to the Reif’s at karl1@att.net 
or 314-961-3743.   
 

We’d love to have 
you with us as we 
kick off another 

great season! 

New Photo Directory 
 
The Emmanuel Photo Directory has been emailed to our 
parishioners.   
 
We hope this helps our faith community to stay in touch.  If 
you would like to provide a new or different photo, you may 
submit it in electronic format to the office.   
 
This effort is a work in progress and regular updates will be 
created.   
 
Thank you for your participation. 
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Emmanuel’s Rummage Sale is Saturday October 5 from 8 to 12!!! 

All Proceeds benefit our Mission Trips for Adults and Youth 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We start accepting donations on Friday, October 4 at 3pm in Emmanuel’s Dining Room. 
 

We would really appreciate it if you could presort the items into these categories: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This year we are NOT accepting ELECTRONICS, mattresses or underwear  
Please be sure your items are GENTLY USED and CLEAN. 

 
If you have bigger items that you would like to donate we will have a pick-up truck available starting 

Friday morning, October 4.  If you’d like to arrange a pickup time, please contact Clark Hotaling at 
chotaling@interiorinvestments or 314.346.5060.  In order to facilitate planning, we must know about 

your pickup and any time conflicts you might have with a Friday pickup by Tuesday, October 1. 
 

We also have plenty of opportunities for Volunteers – we especially need help with sorting and pricing on 
Friday afternoon and evening, setting up all the items early Saturday morning – we could really use help 

during the 6am to 9am timeframe and then cleaning up that afternoon starting around Noon. 
 

This is an important fund-raiser for our Mission Trips.  Over the past 7 years we have taken these donated 
“treasures” and raised over $25,000 that directly supports all of Emmanuel’s Mission Trips – Adult, Senior and 

Junior High.  Thank you for all your support – without all of your donations and volunteer time this sale 
wouldn’t be possible. 

 
If you have any additional questions, please contact Pam Belloli at 314-706-1016 or pambelloli@earthlink.net 

or Phyllis Newcomb at brettnewcomb@sbcglobal.net or 314-961-7859. 

 Men’s clothing and shoes 

 Women’s Clothing and shoes 

 Kid’s clothing and shoes 

 Infant’s clothing and toys 

 Housewares 

 Home – Furniture, Rugs, Lamps, etc. 

 Toys – Games, sporting goods 

 Lawn, garden and Patio 

 Books/DVD’s/CD’s 

 Antiques/Collectibles 

 Costumes/Vintage Clothing 

 Jewel 

 Luggage 

 Crafts 

 Automotives 
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CityStreets 
 

Here we are again. Summer is almost over. Fall is on the 
way. Before we know it Thanksgiving and Advent and 
Christmas. With that comes the cold winter. So it’s time 
to think about CityStreets again.  
 
We are in our fourth year. The number of people we have 
served and helped is running in the thousands. The first year 
was trying, but with the help of Deacon Burnell and her 
wisdom, we made it. A big thank you, Deacon Burnell, you 
will be missed.  
 
So what is in store for this year? More cooking and hauling 
food to AmeriCorps so we can help our friends in need.  
 
If you are interested in helping with this ministry, contact Jim 
Groetsch or Rudy Walz so we can place you on one of the 
seven cooking teams. A lot of people have stepped up to the 
plate already. We thank Jerre Birdsong for stepping into 
Deacon Burnell’s place this year. He is going to help with 
food shopping and will take over some of the other tasks of 
this ministry.  
 
If you can help monetarily, we always appreciate donations. 
We are not part of the annual budget and food costs have 
gone up greatly this year.  
 
Rudy Walz, Jim Groetsch, Jerre Birdsong 
 
Unless someone like you cares a whole awful lot, nothing is going to 
get better. It’s not. – Dr. Seuss 

 

 

Are you on 

Facebook?  

  

Please Join our Private 

Facebook Group!  

Lots of good information is posted there: 

 updates on church members and their 

families 

 sign-up for upcoming events  

 find out when the service times change 

 when will be start fall dinners? 

 what’s Dan up to these days? 

 Here's the link: 

https://www.facebook.com/

groups/229766270379592/ 

Questions? Contact Hilary Perkins, 

hilary.perkins@gmail.com 

BAPTISMAL DATES FOR 2013 

Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism and Baptismal Preparation Session.  At least one 

parent must attend a preparation session before their child may be baptized at Emmanuel. You 

need not have set a baptismal date to come to one of these sessions. If you are pregnant or still 

deciding about baptizing your child here, please come. This is a wonderful opportunity to learn 

more about baptism.  

Call Susie in the church office at 961-2393 to make a reservation.  A light supper is served 

Upcoming Baptism Dates   Upcoming Baptismal Instruction Class 
October 6 at 9:00 a.m.    November 5 at 6:00 p.m. 
October 13 at 10:30 a.m.   January 7 at 6:00 p.m. 
November 3 at 10:30 a.m. 
November 10 at 9:00 a.m. 
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September 18 
Joyce Devlin 
Anne Forry 
 
September 19 
Jake Greer 
Skip Martin 
 
September 20 
Donnal Leisher, Jr. 
 
September 21 
Karen Riemer 
 
September 22 
Catherine McGrane 
Emma Phelan 
Becca Shipp 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

September 23 
Dale Collier 
Sue Partridge 
Maeve Reily 
 
September 24 
Christie Hogg 
Brett Newcomb 
 
September 25 
Lynn Stauffer 
 
September 26 
David Aiello 
Thelma Hartnett 
Bob Ziegler 
 
 
 

September 18 
Scott & Laurie Parker 
Phil & Jennifer 
    Smerek 
 
September 20 
Dan & Jordan 
    Beaudoin 
Tom & Courtny 
    Schaefer 
  
September 23 
Keith & Maureen 
    Fischer 
 
September 24 
Roy & Erin 
    Christopher 
Britt & Tina 
    Kennedy 
 
September 25 
Stephen & Diana 
    Knapp 
 
September 27 
Bob & Nelle 
    Garrecht 

September 28 
Grace & Jonathan 
    Vitsky 
 
September 29 
Kirby & Cathi Boyd 
Eric & Katie Mumm 
 
October 3 
Alex & Nicole Clark 
 
October 4 
Bran & Annie Pluhar 
Joe & Pat Sanders 
 
October 6 
Gary & Kim Tappana 
 
October 7 
Chris & Katie  
    Gregston 
 
October 8 
Dave & Barb Buck 
Mark & Laurie Collier 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE 
 
September 22 
Team Captain – Claire Hooker 
1st. Crucifer – Thomas Hotaling 
Acolytes – Jack Love, Chloe Hooker, Ella 
Moss, Emma Sabath, Ashley Maschmann 
 
September 29 
Team Captain – Jameson Howard 
1st. Crucifer – Matt Walch, 
Acolytes - Kendra Howard, Annie Buck, 
Sawyer Buck, Rachel Fisher, Isabelle 
Appleyard 
 
October 6 
Team Captain – Charlie DeYoung 
1st. Crucifer – Jack Love 
Acolytes: Maia Langdon, Clio Langdon 
Elijah Myers, Claire Hooker, Chloe 
Hooker 
 
October 13 
Team Captain – Isabella Crang 
1st. Crucifer – Julianna Crang 
Acolytes: Jameson Howard, Kendra 
Howard, Tom Florent, Hannah 
Myers, Lily Partridge 

September 27 
Daniel Allen 
Rene Howard 
Amy Smith 
Maryann Vognild 
 
September 28 
Lou Clauss 
Margaret Jordan 
Amy Moss 
 
September 29 
Jordan Beaudoin 
Shelagh Davis 
Lisa Duke 
Paul LaFata 
Chris Richter 
Scott Sisul 
Jennifer Smerek 
Tessa Weiland 
 
September 30 
Becky Crown 
Jessica McIntosh 

About The Parish Family 

The sympathy of the parish is extended to Lee and 
Rogene Nelsen and their family on the August 28 death 
of Lee’s father, Leo W. Nelsen Sr.  Dan Appleyard led a 
service for him on September 6 at Crestview Senior 
Living.  Donations may be made in Leo's memory to the 
Emmanuel Episcopal Church Food Center or to a 
charity of the donor's choice. May light perpetual shine upon 
him. 
 
On Sunday, September 8, we celebrated the baptisms of 
Benjamin Tyler Patterson, son of Trent and Heather 
Patterson, and Sara Lovelyn Vitsky and Kip 
Alexander Vitsky, children of Grace Lee and 
Jonathan Vitsky.  Welcome to Christ’s flock. 
 

Congratulations to Margaret and Chris Chastain who 
were married on September 14.  We wish life’s best for both of 
you! 
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THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 
REQUESTED FOR: 
PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those 
you have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 

ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners: Ethan Allman, Aaron Faust, Nathaniel 
Baker, Adam Erickson 
Brian Maginn, Christie Maginn's son 
David Benning, Dorothy Saunders' nephew 
Jason Martens, Jen Dunn's brother 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew 
Capt. David Nierenberg, son of Ann McReynolds' friends 
Frank Randazzo, friend of the Kuhns 
 

IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TREATMENT 
Parishioners: Linda James, Joyce Devlin, Jen Dunn, 
Elijah Myers, Tom James, Mary Tobermann, Katie 
Lawless 
Aaron Crowell, friend of Angie MacBryde 
Linda Murer, Nancy McClary's cousin 
Maisie Jane and her family, niece of Emily Spragens 
Donna Maginn, friend of Dee Margos 
Fritz Luckner, Anne Crown's father 
Anna, friend of Betsy Lindner 
Kenny Borino, Janet Dobbs’ brother 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Scarlett Dorman, friend of the Kuhn’s 
Rev. Robert & Pat Klein, friends of Groetsch’s 
Connor James Smith, Janet Fulford’s great-greatson 
 McKenna, Riley, MJ Kuhn’s cousin 
Karol English Trudy Appel’s daughter 
 

LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Caroline Birdsall, Sandra Nelson, Don 
Rose, Roberta Gehbauer, Fran Martin, Laura 
Ullman, Grace Koerner, Nan Rimbach, Mary Ellen 
McCarthy 
Rissa Woodley, Ann McReynolds' aunt  
Margaret Clark, Dick's aunt 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Ann Neukomm, Mart Mitchell's aunt 
Coline Martines, Michael's mother 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Gabrielle Nelson, Sandy Nelson's granddaughter 
Wylma Teczar, Steve's mother 
 

RECUPERATING 
Parishioners: Joan Amerman, Rosemary Vorih, 
Charlotte Kennedy, Burnell Esbenshade 
Laura Williams, Betsy's mother 
Steve Wilson, Lynne Shields' friend 
Patricia M. Ellis, Pam Belloli's mother 
George Benson, Hilary Perkins step-father  
Fran Gebhard, Doris Ferguson’s daughter 
Erwin & Adeline Branahl, Sandy Cooper’s parents 
 

SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Parishioners: Mary Dolores Baca 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams's friend 
Bobbye Krehbiel, Ann McReynolds' friend 
Denny Douglass, Beth Dodd's cousin 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Mackey's friend 
Rachael, Bill & Victoria Hudson's niece 
Alvin Stouffe, Bill Florent's brother-in-law 
Mike Karandief, Chris Knox's family friend 
Paula Coulton, Don & Stella Spalts's friend 
Lois Johnson, family friend of Lisanne Schraer 
Ed Heigl, friend of Ann McReynolds 
Bob Powers, friend of Hotalings and Bucks 
Sharon Geraghty, friend of Lisanne Schraer 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Stephanie Duensing, Lissa Johnson's sister 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Cathy Sheldon, Katie McGuigan’s daughter 
Jocelyn Welk, McGrane's niece 
Janet Klumpp, Rod & Pat Wiltse's friend 
Linda Ott, Sandy Baker's friend 
John Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews’ friend 
Frances Brown, Becki Jacoby's mother  
JoAnne Bryant, Becki Jacoby’s aunt 
Paula/Jim Spangler, John Mitchell's sister/brother-in-law  
Shirley Beckman, Diana Beckman’s mother 
Tim Daugherty, Debby Long’s son 
Debra Dean-Ciriani, Lisa Teczar’s friend 
Greg Ling, Glenn Dunn’s brother-in law 
Jean Pettid, Lisa (Sparks) Pettid’s mother-in-law 
Jessica Butler, Molly Clark’s friend 
Patricia McGregor, Stella Spalt’s cousin 
 

SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Jean Weingaertner, Warren Druschky 
Ieshia Charging Hawk, friend of adult mission trip group  
JoAnne Hansen, Eleanor Fletcher's sister-in-law 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Kathleen McGrane, McGrane's daughter 
Mark A. Baxley, Ruth's son 
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Jeffrey, Sue Smith's grandson 
Doug Moody, Mary Jane Kuhn’s Godson 
Madeline, Adam Kopff’s aunt 
Susan Fletcher, RN, friend of Ann McReynolds 
Andrew Jones, Steve & Lisa Teczar’s nephew 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

FALL SCHEDULE  
Sunday Holy Eucharist: 8:00, 
9:00, 10:30 a.m. & 5:30 p.m. 
 
In-Gathering—Awareness of 
Domestic Violence Month—
Lydia’s House 
October 1 - 20 
 
Blood Pressure Screening 
Sunday,  Sept. 22 and Oct. 6, fol-
lowing the 10:30 a.m. Service 
 
Inquirer’s Class 
Sunday, Sep. 22, 29 and Oct. 6 at 
11:30 a.m. 
 
Sr. High Car Wash 
Sunday, Oct. 6 at 7:30 a.m. 
 
St. Francis Animal Blessing in 
the Memorial Garden 
Sunday, Oct. 6 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Bishop’s Visit and Reception 
Sunday, Oct. 13 
 
Aubrey Atwater - Traditional 
American Folk Music 
Sunday, Oct. 13 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
WOE Movie - Girl Rising 
Sunday, Oct. 20 at 2:00 p.m. 
 
Memorial Garden Celebration 
Sunday, Oct. 27 
 
Environmental Stewardship 
Committee Meeting 
Sunday, Nov. 17 at 11:30 a.m.  
 
Missions Committee Meeting 
Sunday, Nov. 17 at 11:45 a.m.  
 
Altar Guild Annual Meeting 
Monday, Sep. 23 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Women’s Book Club 
Monday, Sep. 30 at 7:00 p.m. 

Stewardship Committee Meets 
Monday, Oct. 7 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Finance Committee Meets 
Monday, October 7 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Jr. High Leader Meeting 
Monday, October 7 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Executive Committee Meets 
Monday, Oct 14 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Caring Ministry Meeting 
Monday, Oct. 14 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Vestry Meeting 
Monday, Oct 21 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Worship Committee 
Monday, Nov. 4 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Bible Study with Rod 
Tuesday, Sep. 24, and Oct. 2, 9, 
16 at 9:30 a.m. 
 
Contemplative Prayer in the 
Chapel 
Tuesday, Sep.24 and Oct. 8, 22 at 
5:30 p.m. 
 
Eucharist at Noon 
Wednesday, Sep. 25 and Oct. 2, 
9, 16, 23, 30 
 
Fellowship Dinner 
Wednesday, Sep. 25 and Oct. 2, 
9, 16, 23, 30 
 
Webster Works Day 
Wednesday, Oct. 2 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Food Center Shopping at 
Aldi’s 
Wednesday, Oct. 9 at 5:45 p.m. 
 
Emmanuel at Laclede 
Wednesday, Nov. 20 at 2:00 p.m. 
 
 

Men’s Bible Study at Stratton’s 
Restaurant 
Thursday, Sep. 19, 26 and Oct. 3, 
10, 17 at 7:00 a.m. 
 
MOE Social 
Thursday, Sep. 19 at Llywelyn’s 
Pub, 5 - 7 pm 
 
AIR Committee  
Thursday, Oct. 3 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
MOE Operation Brown Bag 
Thursday, Sep. 26, Oct. 24 & 
Nov. 21 at 4:45 p.m. 
 
Sr. High Group Leaders Meet-
ing 
Thursday, Oct. 3 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Thursday, Oct. 3 and 17 at 7:00 
p.m. 
 
Noon Day Operation Brown 
Bag 
Thursday, Oct. 10 and Nov. 14 at 
noon 
 
Play Readers 
Friday, Oct. 11 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
CPR/ AED Training 
Saturday, Sep. 21 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Facilities Management  
Committee Meeting 
Saturday, Sept. 28 and Oct. 26 at 
8:30 a.m. 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is September 24 for the issue to be published on October 2. All articles and information 
should be submitted to Sue Baseley (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org) in the parish office (by email, if 

possible). Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 8:45 a.m. until after the 10:30 a.m. service.  
Summer Service Schedule: 8:00, 10:00 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.  

 

 
 

Propers for September 29 
Jeremiah 32:1-3a, 6-15 
Or Amos 6:1a, 4-7 
Psalm 91:1-6, 14-16 or Psalm 146 
1 Timothy 6:6-19 
Luke 16:19-31 

Propers for October 6 
Lamentations 1:1-6      
Or Habakkuk 1:1-4; 2:1-4 
Lamentation 3:19-26 or Psalm 137  
Or Psalm 37:1-10 
2 Timothy 1:1-14 
Luke 17:5-10 

Propers for September 22 
Amos 8:4-7 
Psalm 79:1-9 or Psalm 113 
1 Timothy 2:1-7 
Luke 16:1-13 

Propers for October 13 
 Jeremiah 29:1, 4-7 
Or 2 Kings 5:1-3, 7-15c 
Psalm 66:1-11 or Psalm 111 
2 Timothy 2:8-15  
Luke 17:11-19  


